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To: Rick.Sullivan@state.ma.us 

From: Curt Spalding/Rl/USEPA/US@EPA 

Date: 10/05/2012 03:32PM 

Cc: Nancy Grantham/Rl/USEPA/US@EPA, I r  a Leighton/Rl/USEPA/US@EPA 

Subject: Crossing the f i n i s  h l i n e on South Terminal 


Good'Afternoon Rick, 


I n our September 19, 2012, email t o the Commonwealth, EPA i n d i c a t e d the need 

t o receive a l  l missing i n f o r m a t i o n on the South Terminal P r o j e c t 3 0 days p r i o r 

t o issuance of the F i n a l Determination on the p r o j e c t . We f e l  t t h i  s was a 

reasonable timeframe f o r the EPA team t o complete our review, conduct f i n a  l 

c o n s u l t a t i o n s w i t h . o t h e r f e d e r a l agencies and d r a f t what w i l  l n e c e s s a r i l y be a 

lengthy F i n a l Determination, i n c l u d i n g responses t o p u b l i c comments and permit 

c o n d i t i o n s . I  n i t  s response t o EPA's email, the Commonwealth explained t h a t i  t 

was impossible t o get a l  l i n f o r m a t i o n t o EPA 3 0 days i  n advance of the 

Commonwealth's goal f o r issuance of the F i n a l Determination (end of October) 

due t o the e x t r a o r d i n a r y amount and complexity of the i n f o r m a t i o n needed, but 
was open t o a d j u s t i n g some of the deadlines. Understanding t h i  s challenge, 
EPA has discussed v a r i o u s deadlines f o r i n f o r m a t i o n with, the Commonwealth and 
has taken a second look t o determine the absolute minimum amount of time 
needed-to produce'a F i n a l Determination and o f f e r t h i  s schedule i  n the s p i r i  t 

of accommodating the Commonwealth's needs and l i m i t a t i o n s w h i l e s t i l  l a l l o w i n g 

s t a f f necessary review and d r a f t i n g time. However, i  t i  s important t o note 

t h a t any delays beyond.these deadlines w i l  l l i k e l  y lead t o a delay i  n the 

issuance of the F i n a l Determination on the South Terminal p r o j e c t beyond the 

Commonwealth's d e s i r e d goal. 


1) ' F i n a l i z e s i t  e ownership/control -- or statement of a u t h o r i t y and i n t e n t : 

10/19 

2) Confirmation on easement parcels i  n l i e  u of 21E assessments: 10/17 

3) M i t i g a t i o n plans - D r a f t : 10/9 and F i n a l : 10/22 

4) I n f o r m a t i o n on non-bl a s t i n g alternatives:.10/12 

5) Response t o NMFS l e t t e r  : 10/12; Supplemental a c o u s t i c a l s t u d i e s : 10/22. 

6) Response t o comments: 10/22 , 

7) New Proposal f o r S i l  t Curtains/Fish P r o t e c t i v e Measures: 10/17 

DISCUSSION 


1) S i t e Ownership/Control: EPA has asked f o r c o n f i r m a t i o n of e x a c t l y which 

p a rcels w i l  l comprise the t e r m i n a l s i t e and c o n f i r m a t i o n t h a t the Commonwealth 

owns or c o n t r o l s a l  l of the parcels t h a t - w i l  l be p a r t of the South Terminal 

p r o j e c t . S i t e c o n f i g u r a t i o n has s h i f t e d several times since the p r o j e c t was 

announced; the l a t e s t change was l a s t month's i n c l u s i o n of the "radio tower" 

p a r c e l and questions over use of the BMX p a r c e l . This i  s important because 

the s h i f t i n  g of p r o p e r t i e s i  n and out o f . t h e p r o j e c t a f f e c t s EPA's a b i l i t  y t o 

determine whether or not resources are included and what impacts would occur. 
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EPA p o s i t i o n : We i n t e n d t o issue a f i n a  l d etermination based on "Con f i g u r a t i o n 

A2"-with the exception t h a t the BMX pa r c e l w i l  l not be included as p a r t of the 

p r o j e c t since i  t i  s our understanding t h a t i  t w i l  l be used by another p r o p e r t y 

owner t o m i t i g a t e o p e r a t i o n a l impacts of the t e r m i n a l p r o j e c t . Our 

understanding i  s also t h a t no work w i l  l occur i  n wetlands on t h a t p a r c e l , but 

i  f t h a t changes, normal p e r m i t t i n g procedures would need t o be followed. By 

October 19, the Commonwealth must provide i n f o r m a t i o n demonstrating t h a t i  t 

has ownership or c o n t r o l over a l  l parcels t h a t make up the p r o j e c t area - or a 

statement t h a t the Commonwealth has the a u t h o r i t y and i n t e n t t o take ownership 

or c o n t r o l over a l  l parcels needed f o r the p r o j e c t . • 


2) Confirmation on Easement Parcels i  n Lieu of 21E Assessments: The 

Commonwealth has provided 21E s i t e assessments f o r e i g h t p a r c e l s (which we 

assume are the parcels t o be included i  n the p r o j e c t ) but not f o r two areas on 

other parcels where i  t w i l  l only hold easements t o all o w passage of tru c k s 

and equipment f o r access t o construct and operate the marine t e r m i n a l . The 

Commonwealth and/or the owner have been r e l u c t a n t t o perform 21E s i t e 

assessments f o r the two easements. EPA i s concerned t h a t , because p o r t i o n s of 

these easements are unpaved, any contamination t h a t may be present could be 

released through t h i s use dur i n g c o n s t r u c t i o n and op e r a t i o n of the t e r m i n a l . 

I n the absence of 21E assessments of these.areas, EPA would l i k e c o n f i r m a t i o n 

from the Commonwealth, t h a t  i n c o n s u l t a t i o n w i t h EPA's TSCA program, the 

Commonwealth w i l  l (1) apply asphalt t o a l  l unpaved areas, of these easements; 

(2) r e p a i r any cracks or d e t e r i o r a t i o n of these areas; and (3) monitor and 

maintain, pursuant t o an agreed upon schedule, a l  l asphalt on these easements 

throughout the d u r a t i o n of the easement i n t e r e s t . 


EPA p o s i t i o n : We need a c o n f i r m a t i o n from the Commonwealth t h a t i  t w i l  l 

i n s t i t u t e the above measures by October 17. 


3) D r a f t / F i n a l M i t i g a t i o n Plans: Our d r a f t d e t ermination r e q u i r e d f u l l  y 

d e t a i l e d d r a f t m i t i g a t i o n plans, i  n accordance w i t h CWA 404 regs, t o be 

submitted by the Commonwealth and reviewed by EPA and NMFS and then f i n a  l 

m i t i g a t i o n plans t o be produced before our f i n a  l d e t e r m i n a t i o n could be 

issued. We have not yet received the d r a f t m i t i g a t i o n plans. The Commonwealth 

o r i g i n a l l  y proposed p r o v i d i n g d r a f t m i t i g a t i o n plans by October 10 and 15, 

which would have l e f  t us w i t h l i t t l  e time t o review and consult w i t h NMFS, 

provide comments and receive r e v i s e d f i n a  l plans. I  n response t o our needs, 

i  t more r e c e n t l y promised us the d r a f t m i t i g a t i o n plans by October 8. The 

Commonwealth also s t a t e d i  t w i l  l provide p r e l i m i n a r y d r a f t s of c e r t a i n 

components of the plans by October 5. 


EPA p o s i t i o n : We need d r a f t m i t i g a t i o n plans t h a t i nclude a l  l r e q u i r e d 

elements by October 9 (since the 8th i s a holiday)  i n order t o be able t o 

produce a f i n a  l d e t e r mination by the end of October. We also need r a p i d 

turn-around on any changes r e q u i r e d t o d r a f t plans so t h a t f i n a  l plans can be 

submitted by October 22 i  n order t o meet end of October goal f o r f i n a  l 

d e termination. 


4) B l a s t i n g : I  n the d r a f t determination, EPA t o l d the Commonwealth we need 

f u r t h e r i n f o r m a t i o n on i t  s request t o include b l a s t i n g as an o p t i o n f o r 

d e a l ing w i t h any bedrock t h a t might be found during d r e d g i n g / c o n s t r u c t i o n of • 

t e r m i n a l bulkhead and channels. Both the Corps and NMFS r a i s e d concerns, about 

b l a s t i n g i n c l u d i n g p o t e n t i a l e f f e c t s on the Hurricane B a r r i e r and A t l a n t i c 

Sturgeon and other f i s  h species, r e s p e c t i v e l y . More r e c e n t l y , the 

Commonwealth i n d i c a t e d t h a t due t o the time c o n s t r a i n t s i n v o l v e d i  n g e t t i n g 

approvals from those two agencies, i  t could l i v e w i t h a f i n a  l d etermination ­
t h a t d i d not all o w b l a s t i n g , as long as i  t had the a b i l i t  y t o seek a 

m o d i f i c a t i o n t o EPA's f i n a  l determination i  n the f u t u r e t o include b l a s t i n g i  f 

b l a s t i n g t urns out t o be necessary. EPA has advised the Commonwealth t h a t 

before EPA could consider such a m o d i f i c a t i o n , the Commonwealth would need t o 




provide evidence t o both the Corps and NMFS t h a t b l a s t i n g would not harm the 

Hurricane B a r r i e r or f i s h , r e s p e c t i v e l y , and secure approval from the two 

f e d e r a l agencies. 


EPA p o s i t i o n : We are w i l l i n  g t o ,.go forward-with a, f i n a  l d e t e r m i n a t i o n t h a t 

does not i n c l u d e b l a s t i n g i f  , before the determination, we receive a d e t a i l e d 

d e s c r i p t i o n of a l t e r n a t e non-blasting methods of s u b t i d a l rock removal 

( i n stead of b l a s t i n g ) and the impacts of a l t e r n a t e n o n - b l a s t i n g methods on 

aquatic resources. This approach" i  s premised on the assumption t h a t the 

impacts of the a l t e r n a t e methods w i l  l not be s i g n i f i c a n t l  y adverse. 

Furthermore, we need, i  n advance of the determination, a statement from the 

Commonwealth t h a t i  t i  s committed t o u t i l i z i n  g the a l t e r n a t e techniques i  f the 

Commonwealth determines i  n the -future t h a t i  t p r e f e r s t o b l a s t but i  s unable 

t o o b t a i n a l  l r e q u i r e d approvals. The Commonwealth must provide the 

i n f o r m a t i o n about the a l t e r n a t e techniques and t h e i r impacts,' as w e l l as the 

commitment t o use them i  n the event t h a t i  t i  s unable t o o b t a i n a l  l necessary 

approvals f o r b l a s t i n g , no l a t e r than October 12 (other than a c o u s t i c a l 

s t u dies, which are scheduled f o r d e l i v e r y on October 22). 


5) Response t o NMFS l e t t e r  , Dredging Windows and A c o u s t i c a l Studies: We t o l d 

the Commonwealth t h a t i  t would need t o respond t o recommended c o n d i t i o n s i n 

NMFS's l e t t e  r concerning Endangered Species Act and E s s e n t i a l Fish H a b i t a t , 

• i n c l u d i n g	 narrow dredging windows and other m i t i g a t i o n measures. Now t h a t the 

Commonwealth has convened c o n s u l t a t i o n s w i t h NMFS s t a f f d i r e c t l y , NMFS issued 

a r e v i s e d l e t t e  r and the Commonwealth agreed t o provide the s c i e n t i f i  c basis 

f o r EPA t o respond t o NMFS's EFH recommendations and t o complete i n f o r m a l 

c o n s u l t a t i o n under the ESA. While we have received a d r a f t l e t t e  r on 

September 28, we have not yet received a f i n a  l l e t t e r  . 


EPA p o s i t i o n : We. need t o receive a f i n a  l l e t t e  r from the Commonwealth t h a t 

provides the s c i e n t i f i  c basis f o r responding t o NMFS's EFH recommendations and 

completing i n f o r m a l c o n s u l t a t i o n under the ESA by October 12 and supplemental 

a c o u s t i c a l studies by October 22. We w i l  l then need t o get r a p i d review and 

concurrence from NMFS on modified EFH co n d i t i o n s and concurrence on our 

conclusions r e l a t e d t o the ESA. 


6) Response t o Comments: We are asking the Commonwealth f o r assistance on 

d r a f t i n g responses' t o a l i m i t e d number of s p e c i f i c comments we received d u r i n g 

the p u b l i c comment p e r i o d f o r which i  t should have i n f o r m a t i o n . 


EPA p o s i t i o n : We w i l  l provide the Commonwealth w i t h a l i s  t of s p e c i f i c p u b l i c 

comments on which we are seeking i t  s h e l p . t o d r a f t responses by October 10, 

and we need i t  s d r a f t response t o those comments by October 22. 


7) New Proposal f o r S i l  t Curtains/Fish P r o t e c t i v e Measures: I  n the l a s t 

couple days, EPA has become aware of a p o t e n t i a l proposal t o m i t i g a t e impacts 

on f i s  h i n v o l v i n g use of s i l  t c u r t a i n s , bubble c u r t a i n s and techniques t o move 

the f i s  h t o areas outside the s i l  t c u r t a i n s . Because such methods may a f f e c t 

the performance standards upon which the water q u a l i t y and t u r b i d i t  y standards 

i n the D r a f t Determination were based (and on which the d r a f t TSCA risk-based 

d e t e r m i nation i  s based), EPA needs s u f f i c i e n t d e t a i l about the design, 

l o c a t i o n , any changes t o monitoring methods and other r e l e v a n t i n f o r m a t i o n 

about t h i s proposal before i  t can issue a f i n a  l TSCA Determination f o r the 

p r o j e c t or a F i n a l Determination on the performance'standards. 


EPA p o s i t i o n : EPA needs t h i s i n f o r m a t i o n by October 17 i  n order, t o review and 

i d e n t i f y i  f f u r t h e r i n f o r m a t i o n i  s necessary and/or r e v i s e the performance 

standards and d r a f t TSCA determination.' 


Curt 
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